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Water Reclamation Facility                               

 The 2014 improvements for the WRF are essentially complete.     The 

following items and issues have been fully addressed:   

1. The programming is currently not complete  COMPLETED 

2. Spare parts are coming from Taurus Controls  COMPLETED 

3. Gorman Rupp needs to install some gages  COMPLETED 

4.  Ciccanti is replacing an aerator motor that has a seal leak   COMPLETED 

5. The new monitoring well remains incomplete  COMPLETED 

6. The O&M manual has not been delivered  COMPLETED 

7. The As-built drawings have not been delivered  COMPLETED  

8. SWD has received the engineer’s project completion report from BHC.   

9. The As Built Drawings, the O&M Manual Supplement for 2014 

Improvements, and the Engineer’s Project Completion Report will all be 

submitted to the Department of Ecology for review and approval this 

week. 

10.   SWD personnel have been testing  and operating the new equipment 

at the WRF under different conditions and modes of operation    

11.   The Washington Department of Ecology sent two representatives to 

oversee the monitoring well decommissioning and new well drilling 

process.   



 The new reclaimed water filter project yet awaits the connection of a new 

analyzer.      

 Farmer Troy Smith will be at the WRF to harvest silage from the spray field 

in two weeks.   

Meter Setters               

 Scott is installing water meter setters in Divisions 11, 17 and assorted 

missed individual residences.    

Water Consumption Metering Results   

 Readings from our water meters on occupied single family residential lots 

in SunLand for the last 30 days averaged 91 gallons per day.  The average 

daily consumption, based on an annual average per connection, is in the 

neighborhood of 200 gallons.  

   The SG&CC facility has averaged 636 Gallons per day over the last 30 days, 

compared to a historical average daily consumption of approximately 1000 

gallons. 

Other                 

 Wallene has been busy working with the Vision programs as well as 

assisting with customers and working on the O&M Manual.         

 Vision IT will be here on April 22 and 23 for Utilities and Cash Management 

training.   

 The sludge truck has been in the shop for some maintenance and repairs 

this month.     

 The cutters on both pumps at the Taylor Blvd sewer lift station have been 

replaced.   


